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    NEATISHEAD PARISH COUNCIL


MINUTES A PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

You are hereby invited to attend the Neatishead Parish Council Meeting at the New Victory Hall on
THURSDAY 21st NOVEMBER 2019 at 7.30pm 
Present: Cllrs; D Church (chair), C How (vice chair), N Fowle, D Pickering, P Ryall, R Hanger, M Godfrey.
Clerk: C Hummel. County Cllr Richard Price, NNDC Cllr G Mancini-Boyle, PC Tom Gibbs, 2 members of the public.
1. APOLOGIES

None
2. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

N Fowle – Item 5.5 (Trustee of Poor’s or Fuel Allotment Charity). M Godfrey – Item 8.1 (PF/19/1344 neighbours property). D Church – Item 8.1 (Allen’s Farm Barns Friends with applicant).
3. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING
The minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 17th October 2019 were AGREED. Proposed: C How, Seconded P Ryall
4. PUBLIC SPEAKING

The meeting will be adjourned for up to 15 minutes:
4.1 Cllr R Price spoke that the Scrutiny Committee on which he sits have considered the Norfolk Fire Risk Management Plan – Have agreed that through planning of the service has been considered.  The Scrutiny have also considered the Great Yarmouth and Waveney 5 Year Plan. The committee have agreed that it has shown some considerable improvements. Cllr Pickering asked if Cllr Price had got any further with a meeting with Highways concerning the junction off the Stalham Road turning into Neatishead. Cllr Price said that he had passed to John Burnett. Council were waiting for any further updates to be received. 
Cllr Mancini Boyle spoke that there had been an open scrutiny committee meeting and Chief of police Lorne Green had attended. He had stated that Norfolk is one of the safest places to live. North Norfolk has now merged with Great Yarmouth this makes having one commissioner more effective. Cllr Mancini Boyle also said that ambulance response times are one of the worst in the county in the East of England and Norfolk County Council are working with paramedics to ensure that there are faster turn around times from patient transfers to the hospitals.

Cllr Mancini Boyle has also visited the site of Application PF/19/1780 & PF/19/1778 with Cllr Dixon. He is aware that there are vast concerns over the application and the over development of the site. He will keep the Parish Council informed.
4.2
To receive questions from the public relating to items on the Agenda. Each speaker is allowed a maximum of 5 minutes. - NONE
5. MATTERS ARISING – TO RECEIVE UPDATES
5.1 Parish Council Chair – D Church spoke that although he wishes to remain on the Parish Council he would like to step down as chair. It was AGREED that the remaining councillors would consider the position of chair over the winter break and a decision will be made in January.
5.2 Highways – The clerk advised the parish council that the encroaching hedge on Water Lane had been closed by highways as not their responsibility. The clerk had entered a new enquiry concerning this as the road is unadopted. The clerk had also contacted Jonathan Winnett concerning the dyke on Hall Road. Cllr Fowle had been copied into this and awaiting a response from Jonathan who was carrying out some research on responsibility. 
5.3 The clerk reported that after the last parish council meeting the clothes bank has been removed from the Parish Car Park. 
5.4 Burglaries in the village and surrounding parishes have been reported. PC Tom Gibbs came and spoke to the Parish Council about the concerns of residents. He was able to report that since 14th August to 31st October there had been 14 calls. These did not cover any recent burglaries but there have been reports of burglaries in the past few weeks. He explained that the suspects are most probably not from the area and that they are opportunists. They are likely to take jewellery and money. These are items that can been sold quick. PC Gibbs cave some tips to try ensure that your property is not a target such as: do not keep precious jewellery in a jewellery box, keep in a secure safe or in a suit jacket or a place that you would not expect jewellery to be kept. Be vigilant in your area. If a car or van looks out of place or you don’t recognise it, take the number plate. Should an incident happen this information may come in useful. Make sure your home looks less appealing such as alarms, lights that are on sensors. Remember that if you are at work till late and it is dark to think about using timers on your lights. This can make your home appear that someone is in. If away for longer periods of time let neighbours know so that that they can keep an eye out. The Parish Council gave thanks for his time to attending the meeting. 
5.5 Fencing installation at Playing field has now been complete. Clive Barrett has adjusted the chain fence to ensure that access to the field can be made. A padlock is required for the double gate and a no dogs allowed in the playground sign needs. The Clerk will purchase. Many thanks were given to Mr Baugh for the supply of water for the project and Cllr Fowle said that he would remove remaining rubbish left on site. 
Cllr Richard Price Left the meeting
5.6 A White Mercedes Sprinter Van registration OU64 RYG that is parked at the playing field was given an update by PC Tom Gibbs. The van is registered to an address in Derby however the insurance for the vehicle is registered to an address in Plumstead. PC Gibbs has visited the address in Plumstead and found that the registered keeper used to live at the address but the new owners moved in over a year ago. They do recall the previous owner having a white van and they also believe that the owner was moving to France. PC Gibbs said that he would be informing the insurance company that the owner has provided a false address and that the insurance would be cancelled. As a civil matter the Parish Council would have to now look at legal advice and obtaining the address in Derby to request the owner to remove the vehicle. The Clerk will follow this up and report back at the January meeting. 
PC Tom Gibbs left the meeting

6. CORRESPONDENCE.
6.1 Email: Cllr P Ryall – Councillor letter of resignation to commence after meeting held on 21st November 2019. – Sincere thanks were given to Cllr Ryall for the 9 years of service and advice that he has given the Parish Council. It was AGREED as there was no meeting in December that all the vacancy of a parish councillor and trustee for the New Victory Hall would be addressed at the January meeting.
6.2 Email: Parishioner – Enquiry concerning item 11 from the meeting held on 17th October – Clerk responded
6.3 Email: Parishioner – Enquiry concerning item 11 from the meeting held on 17th October – Clerk responded

6.4 Email: Parishioner – Enquiries concerning footpaths and website – Clerk responded – It was noted that the parish website is up to date on agendas and minutes of the meeting and that there is a new planning section for members of the public to view.
6.5 Email: New Victory Hall Management Committee Meeting– October Minutes. -  Noted
6.6 Telephone: Secretary Friends and Neighbours Club – Paper Recycling Bin on Parish Car Park has been generating money for FNC for a number of years. Norfolk County Council now require confirmation from the Parish Council that the club can still obtain the credits. The parish council confirmed that this was correct and the clerk has informed the County Council. Cllr Fowle suggested that the paper bin also look to have cardboard recycling to help generate further funds. The clerk would pass this onto the FNC.
6.7 Email: Councillor Margaret Dewsbury - Norfolk Fire & Rescue Service’s draft Integrated Risk Management Plan. – Noted.
Cllr Mancini-Boyle left the meeting

7. FINANCIAL MATTERS.

7.1
Main Account – As at 31st October 2019 
£17,861.52
 

Staithe Water







                              £310.00
Saving Account – As at 31st October 2019 
 £4,541.99


Interest



              
                                                                                                £00.19 

Cllr Pickering left the meeting at 8.33pm

7.2
Payments authorised for November 2019: AGREED

C Hummel – Salary November & December – chq 000149


                               £520.72

HMRC – Tax & NI – chq 000150
   £7.60

Anglian Water November & December DD






 £36.00


C Barrett – ½ Yearly Grounds Maintenance – chq 000151



             £1300.00


NNDC – Uncontested Election Costs – chq 000152




               £134.14




7.3 
The accounts for 2019/20 were confirmed. 
7.4
Budget and Precept for 2020/2021 was discussed. Due to the NNDC grant no longer being issued next year the parish council had to take into consideration that this would lead to a deficit in the accounts. It was discussed that a rise would need to be taken and it was AGREED to raise the precept by 2.5%. Proposed N Fowle, Seconded P Ryall.
7.5
The Internal Auditor for 2019/2020 Accounts was confirmed to continue with Catherine Moore.
7.6 
The Grounds maintenance contract for 2020/2021 was discussed and it was confirmed that C Barrett’s quote was ACCEPTED for 2020/21. Proposed C How, Seconded R Hanger.
        8.
PLANNING.
8.1
To consider applications received from NNDC: 
PF/19/1141: Change of use of land and buildings at former RAF Neatishead from RAF base (sui generis) to Employment Park (Plot 1: Office/leisure-B1/D2, Plot 2: Offices-B1, Plot   3 : Conferencing / training /pub / restaurant/hotel-C1/D2/A3/A4, Plot 4: Gym-D2, Plot 5: Squash court-D2, Plot 6: Offices/storage/data centre-B1/B8, Plot 7: Office/creche/training centre-B1/D2, Plot 8: Industrial/storage-B1/B2/B8, Plot 9: Gymnasium & changing rooms-D2, & Plot 10: Storage/industrial-B1/B2/B8) RAF Neatishead, Birds Lane, Neatishead. NO FURTHER UPDATES
Reference: PF/19/1344: Two dormers to front elevation and rooflights to rear elevation to facilitate conversion of roof space to habitable accommodation; extensions to side and rear of garage and replacement of flat roof with pitched roof. 7 Stanley Avenue, Neatishead, NR12 8XJ – NO OBJECTION
LA/19/1781: Works to facilitate single storey extension to south-west side of barn currently being converted to dwelling. Barn 1, Allen’s Farm, School Road, Neatishead - OBJECTION
PF/19/1780: Single storey extension to south-west side of barn currently being converted to dwelling
Barn 1, Allen’s Farm, School Road, Neatishead. – OBJECTION. Concern of over development of the site and reiteration of Heritage comments of concerns
LA/19/1779: Works to facilitate single storey extension to south-east side of barn currently being converted to dwelling. Barn 1, Allen’s Farm, School Road, Neatishead - OBJECTION
PF/19/1778: Single storey extension to south-east side of barn currently being converted to dwelling Barn 1, Allen’s Farm, School Road, Neatishead.  – OBJECTION. Concern of over development of the site and reiteration of Heritage comments of concerns 
Notification’s received from NNDC:
8.2        To consider applications received from Broads Authority:
BA/2019/0366/HOUSEH: Replace cedar shingles with fibre cement slates on residential bungalow. Replace GRP roof over toilet. Nancy Oldfield Trust, Irstead Road, Neatishead, Norfolk. - – NO OBJECTION
                Notification’s received from Broads Authority: 
9. STAITHE

N Fowle said that all money had now been collected. It was noted that not as many boats have visited the staithe this year. It was also noted that the hoses were too flimsy and kinked easily. An upgrade would be required for next season. Cllr Hanger said that he would look at the tap on each stand pipe for next season.
It was also noted that the hedge encroaching to the staithe was now getting too close. The clerk had contacted the Broads Authority but would chase to confirm if it was their responsibility.

10. ANY OTHER BUSINESS TO BE RAISED AT A FUTURE MEETING.
Social Media 

11. NEXT MEETING OF THE PARISH COUNCIL

11.1 The dates for the meetings to be held in 2020 were confirmed as follows:
16th January 2020

20th February 2020

19th March 2020

9th or 23rd April 2020 Annual Parish Meeting TBC

16th April 2020 

21st May 2020 Annual Parish Council Meeting

18th June 2020

16th July 2020

17th September 2020

  15th October 2020

 19th November 2020

11.2
The next parish council meeting will be held on Thursday 17th January 2020 at The New Victory Hall at 7.30pm


Meeting closed at 8.55pm
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Mrs Charlotte Hummel – Clerk to Neatishead Parish Council

Fairfield, 20 Station Road, Ormesby St Margaret, Norfolk.  NR29 3NH

Telephone:  01493 718128                                                                                                                    email:  neatishead.parish@gmail.com

